
LET'S HAVE SOME FUN
One of the really fun things you can do with your energy body is to imagine it in different 
forms and if you do that really really well, other people will subconsciously pick up on the 
image and react to it.  This is an old trick, going back to the New Thought writers at the turn of 
the last century but it has all sorts of uses that they never dreamt of, for the simple reason 
that they had no sense of humor.

Ok, that is not entirely true.  Some of them had a very good sense of humor but they just 
never thought of this.  What you need to do is imagine that this picture is you.

Now, just think of all the fun you can have just walking down the street and having people get 
this image in their subconscious minds when they see you.  Imagine the terror you will create 
just by being there, doing nothing but--being there.

So, how do you do this.  Well, it is very simple.  It so simple my in-laws can probably do it.  All 



that you need to do is stand in front of a mirror and imagine very strongly that you are the 
image in the drawing.  Do that for some time until you get the hang of it.  You do not have to 
physically see it, but you need to know that that is what you look like.  

After you have done that for a time, begin to operate under the assumption that that is what 
you look like.  So, if you are sitting and look down at your hands, visualize the gloves on 
them.  Feel the weight of the holster and sidearm.  And, above all, look out through the 
faceplate of the hood.  Know that this is you.

Repeat this over and over again until you can feel that you are taking on the image, that your 
energy field has begun to look like the costume and that if anyone were to look at you with 
psychic vision they would know that that is what you really look like.

After you have the image down, start to add a few things to it.  

In particular the nature of the headgear and the sidearm.

The headgear has earphones and antennae.  These serve a useful function.  The 
headphones increase the power of your hearing.  Know that when you are in this mode you 
have greater hearing ability and you can hear conversations clearly even though the people 
are across a crowded room.  Work on that aspect of the headgear and then go out and test it. 



Visualize yourself as wearing the hood and listen to other people.  With practice you will 
discover that your hearing ability is increased considerably.

Now for the antennae.  The antennae are for psychic transmission.  Visualize a long spark 
between them that then goes out to the mind of your target when you send a message.  With 
practice, you will create a virtual psionic amplifying transmitter that you can wear anywhere 
because it has no physical presence, only an astral one, but will work as well as any physical 
instrument.

Now for the ray gun, and this will take some serious practice to get right.  Obviously you 
cannot go around pretending that you are holding a gun and shooting people.  That will make 
people very nervous and if you are doing all this right they will be nervous enough with you 
just being around.  So what you need to do is sit and practice imagining that your astral arm is 
going up without moving your physical arm, moving down to draw the pistol.  Feel the weight 
of the pistol in your astral hand and move it into firing position.  Aim it at the target, the 
television screen is perfect, pull the trigger and know that as you do so you are firing a 
destructive, or merely annoying depending how powerful you choose to make it, at the person 
on the screen.  This is known as target practice.

Replace the gun in the holster and close the flap.  You must train you mind to act as if you 
were aiming and firing a real gun even though you are sitting with your hands folded in your 
lap or on a table or chair arm. Practice this for some time until you can shoot a powerful beam 
that may have physical results in the target.

Ok, time for a little test.  Go out and eat at a "family restaurant."  It will not be long before a 
suitable target will arrive, a family, with--offspring.  Now, as all civilized people know, people 
who are stupid enough to have children should not be seen in public.  They should not be 
seen this side of Hell!  Breeders are vile, disgusting, sub-human creatures fit only for 
destruction and thus are fair game for your little experiments.

Well, we are not going to be doing anything really entertaining here like making the family 
SUV turn in front of the speeding truck.  We are just going to make mommy's dinner a bit 
more interesting as it were.

Just sit waiting for your food and while you are waiting take on your aspect, in other words 
become the character you have been working on.  Then move your astral hand down to the 
astral holster, draw the astral ray gun and bring it up and fire it right at mommy.  Hit her in the 
head, either right between the eyes or in the center of the back of her head.  No, we do not 
expect her head to explode, good messy fun that that may be.  We are going to be content for 
her to have one hell of a headache come on which will cause her to have no patience 
whatsoever with the little monsters she has managed to crap out of her uterus.  

You can imagine what will result as her normally frayed nerves hit the breaking point.  Be 
prepared for screaming and maybe, with luck, some actual violence which will result in 
mommy being hauled off for child abuse.

After you have worked with that for a while, to the point where the restaurant staff will become 
paranoid every time a parent comes in with crotch droppings, you can start aiming at other 
targets for other results.  Keep working at it and you will discover that there is no limit to the 



chaos that you can create merely by being somewhere.

Now let us work on the hood again.  Think of it as a virtual psionic amplifying helmet that 
looks really menacing.  Menace matters because menace is fun.

Go back to the restaurant.  The staff there really likes you in spite of the strange feeling they 
sometimes get when you are around because not only do you tip well, but you do not have 
crotch droppings and are thus not as likely to throw a temper tantrum followed by throwing the 
child, something that has been happening all too frequently there lately.  

While you are waiting for your dinner, wear the hood and focus your attention on the people at 
a table on the other side of the restaurant.  Normally they would be significantly out of your 
hearing range but with the hood on, you can use the earphones in it to pick up on their 
conversation.  This will take some practice and do not be discouraged if it does not work right 
away.  At first you will only get snatches of words and a lot of unintelligible gibberish but with 
time you will be able to understand almost everything that they are saying and you will hear 
the most amazing and amusing things.

As you are playing with that, start to work on the transmittal aspect of those antennae.  They 
are not there as a decoration.  

Focus your attention on the antennae and know that they are there to transmit your will to 
whomever you aim your thoughts at.  Now choose a victim and that can be anyone in the 
restaurant.  Look at the person, without staring, sort of as you would be casually looking 
around the room like any normal person, and visualize the broadcast from the antennae 
hitting the person in the head.  Then send your thought, something like, "Where is that 
waitress?" to him and see how he reacts.  He should start to get impatient and uncomfortable 
wondering why the waitress has disappeared even though she refilled his coffee cup only a 
minute and a half before.

Work on this sort of thing every time you are in a place where you can relax and focus until 
you get it to the point where you can work with the hood very quickly.  And once you have 
achieved that you will have given yourself a nice piece of virtual psionic equipment, and you 
can never have too many pieces of that.


